
 Dear Parents/Gurdian's,

Last week we celebrated  

- Year 11 Academic Awards for 1st place in 
Preliminary 

- courses at the assembly. 
- Our SRC and House Captains for 2019. 
- the conclusion of Year 10 studies with a beautiful 

mass 
- and presentation ceremony on Tuesday and 

their dinner  
- dance on Thursday.  

 All great celebrations of the achievements of our                 
students. 

On Wednesday of this week we will celebrate our 
Christmas liturgy where students will be reminded of the 
true meaning of Christmas, the birth of Jesus Christ, our 
saviour. 

On behalf of the College staff I would like to wish your 
family a Holy and Safe Christmas and a Happy New Year 
and looking forward to working with you in 2019 

God Bless.  

Acting Principal

T H E GO O D  SA M A RI T A N
"Called To Bring Peace"

Bede Polding College
 Email address: BedePolding@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Website address: www.bedepoldingwindsor.catholic.edu.au 

Phone: 4560 2900  Fax:  4560 2999 

Newslet t er :  18t h Decem ber  2018 Week  10 Term  4

Cal endar    Pr incipal ?s Desk 
Term  4

  Decem ber                              

 Wednesday 19t h   Christmas Liiturgy  

 Wednesday 19t h    Last day of Term

 Thursday 20t h       Staff Development Day   

 Fr iday 21st              Staff Development Day

     

 January 2019

 Monday 28t h          Australia Day Holiday

 Tuesday  29t h        Staff Development Day

 Wednesday  30t h  Yr7 & Peer Support

                                   Leaders

 Thursday 31st       Whole School Returns - 

                                   Full Sports Uniform

  

                                                                                              
               

           



College Leadership Team s 
~ Execut ive ~
Acting Principal

Mr Rodney Howard (T4)

Assistant Principals

Mr Harry Fernandez/Miss Hayley Lalor (T4) 

Religious Education Coordinator

Mr Joshua Rodricks-Testa / Assistant: Jessica Damski 

Divesit y and Case Managem ent  Coordinat or 
Mrs Tracey Johnson (T4) 

School Secretary

Mrs Deanna Melbin/Mrs Lisa Casey 

Business Manager

Mr Paul Cruise 

~ Curr iculum  Forum  & Assist ant s ~
Music 

Mr Bradley Lee  

Visual Arts 

Miss Angela Rando 

English 

Miss Angela McEnearney/Assistant: Miss Melina Jamhour 

Human Society & Its Environment 

Mr Paul Sykes / Assistant: Mr Brett Windon 

Languages 

Ms Felicity Lupton 

Mathematics 

Mrs Anni Brailey / Assistant: Mrs Despina Wealth 

PDHPE 

Mr Marc Sluiter /  Assistant: Liam Campbell 

Careers 

Mr Brett Collimore 

Science 

Mr Stephen Godfrey / Assistant: Mr Steve Lans 

Sports Coordinator 

Mr Dean Bertenshaw 

Technology & Applied Studies 

Mr Edward Gruppetta / Mrs Lisa Cummins

Learning Technologies Coordinator

Mr Matthew Kneller  

Year Coordinators: 
Year 7 Mr Craig Adams 

Year 8 Ms Kristy Walsh 

Year 9 Mr Jeremy Tuano 

Year 10 Mr Matthew Marshall 

 Senior Coordinator Mr Nick Briffa 

Social Justice Coordinator

Mrs Janette Wick   

Home-School Liaison Coordinator

Miss Jenny Woods 

Student Counsellors

Debbie Robinson/Sarah Kennedy 

Librarian

Mrs Kerrie Brownscombe  



A student of STEAM is a risk taker, experimenter, problem solver, 
collaborator and they engage, persist and embrace the learning process.

SOUND LIKE YOU? STEAM will be running during sport in 2019

Join the classroom for permission slips and more information 2k44cj

STEAM PUNK girls: Are you a girl interested in engineering, coding, science? 
We will be ruinning STEAMpunk girls on Thursday too. This will be a girls only 
STEAM collective-a program designed with UTS. JOin the classroom to find 
out more. 2k44cj

We congratulate our new P&F Association Executive 
committee for 2019 

  President  Brett Edwards                                                                                                
Vice President   Jenny Pitt                                                                               

Secretary  Mark Jones                                                                                      
Assistant Secretary  Helen Jones                                                                 

Treasurer  Helen  Jones





As outlined in the Let t er  t o Parent s that was distributed Friday Week 9 Term 
3,  iPhones (or any other mobile phone) cannot be used as learning devices in 
2019. 

It will be an expectation from the start of 2019 that all st udent s in Year  7 t o 
Year  12 will need to bring one of the following as their learning device

- Windows Laptop, 

- Apple Macbook, 

- Google Chromebook 

- Please Not e - students with existing iPads can continue to use these but 

new iPads should not be purchased as a learning device, as they are still 

often used inappropriately and limit the development of students typing 

and information technology skills

LEARNING DEVICE POLICY 2019

Click  Here for the Letter to Parents 

Click  Here for the Device Requirements Checklist 

Click Here for specific device requirements 

and preferred suppliers. 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OdukxU2sjBZxKsX15pHmUXkQAtyZbRKZ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OdukxU2sjBZxKsX15pHmUXkQAtyZbRKZ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OdukxU2sjBZxKsX15pHmUXkQAtyZbRKZ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OdukxU2sjBZxKsX15pHmUXkQAtyZbRKZ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1OdukxU2sjBZxKsX15pHmUXkQAtyZbRKZ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1UwSvEfHMpfdH5ZwEJa_v-2K2LtX9Gioo






    In t he lead up t o t he school holidays, som e handy t ips are 
provided by eSafet y Com m issioner  on gam ing.

Safe Gaming- 5 Tips
5 tips to create a safe gaming environment for your child  

  

Research 

 

- Many games may contain themes, language and images that are unsuitable for your 
child and vary in their levels of violent or sexual content. You can check the age 
guidelines and classification of individual games through information available on its 
website or product box or at the Australian Classification Board.  

- Useful information about games ratings can also be obtained from the Pan 
European Game Information (PEGI) and the US Entertainment Software Rating 
Board (ESRB).  

- Review sites can also be a good source of information about age appropriate 
content ? check out the Australian Council on Children and the Media, Kiwi Families 
(NZ), Common Sense Media (US), Parents? Choice (US) and Ask About Games (UK). 

- See our Parental controls, Movies and games and Games, apps and social 
networkingpages for more information.   

  

Get involved 

 

- Talk regularly with your child about their gaming interests and who they play with 
online. Help them understand the risks of excessive gaming.    
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Safe Gaming- Tips

- Play alongside your child to get a better sense of how  they are handling their 
personal information and who they are communicating with.  

Prepare 

- Use available parental controls and establish rules well in advance about gaming use, 
including time limits, personal information they should not share and designate 
where they can play. Get  your child to use a screen name that doesn?t reveal their 
real name and locate the computer or games console in an open area of your home 
(or if  they are playing on their hand held device get them to do it in the family      
room).  

- Agree on strategies for them to switch off, like a  timer that signals that game time is 
nearly over, and the consequences for  not switching off. 

- Install current security software on all devices to  protect against viruses, malware and 
other online threats, and teach your  kids not to click on links provided by strangers, 
like cheat programs to help with game play.  

- Activate parental controls and settings to restrict access to certain sites and content 
and to help prevent any excessive spending  on in-game and in-app purchases.  

-

Monitor 

- Monitor the time your child spends online and keep a look out for any changes in 
your child?s activity, school or social behaviours. 

- Encourage your child to tell you if they are being cyberbullied or if another user is 
making them uncomfortable ?  they can ?block? players or report any threatening or 
suspicious behaviour  to the game?s administrators. If you suspect your child is being 
groomed online by a stranger, you can report this to the Australian Federal Police      
on the Child exploitation form.  

Empower 

- Provide your child with strategies to deal with negative online experiences. Our Young 
& eSafe site is a good starting point as it helps empower young people to take control 
of their online experiences. It includes real life stories from young people and expert 
advice and tips on how to make a positive impact in  their online world.   

https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent/online-risks/cyberbullying
https://www.afp.gov.au/what-we-do/services/child-protection/online-child-sex-exploitation
https://www.afp.gov.au/what-we-do/services/child-protection/online-child-sex-exploitation
https://www.afp.gov.au/what-we-do/services/child-protection/online-child-sex-exploitation
https://www.esafety.gov.au/youngandesafe
https://www.esafety.gov.au/youngandesafe
https://www.esafety.gov.au/youngandesafe










 Bede Polding Uniform  Pr ice List   
 Junior  Gir ls  Senior  Gir ls

Sum m er Sum m er

Summer Dress $60.00 Navy Blue Skirt $60.00

Sky Anklets $  6.00 Short Sleeve Blouse $35.00

Wint er Wint er

Junior Girls Blazer $150.00 Senior Girls Blazer $150.00 

Winter Skirt $ 51.00 Navy Scarf $15.00 

Short Sleeve Shirt $ 27.00 Navy Stockings $ 8.00 

Maroon Tie $ 15.00 White Anklets $ 6.00 

Black Stockings $ 8.00 

Junior  Boys Senior  Boys

Sum m er Sum m er

Short Sleeve Shirt $27.00 Striped Shirt $35.00 

Navy Shorts $40.00 Navy Shorts $40.00 

Navy Trousers $46.00 Navy Trousers $46.00 

Navy Socks $ 6.00 Navy Socks $ 6.00 

Wint er Wint er

College Blazer $150.00 College Blazer $150.00 

Navy Striped Tie $ 15.00 Navy Tie $ 15.00 

Junior  Unisex Senior  Unisex

Maroon Jumper 10-16 

18-22 

24-26 

28-30  

$66.00 

$70.00 

$77.00 

$84.00 

Navy Jumper 10-16 

18-22 

24-26 

28-30 

$66.00 

$70.00 

$77.00 

$84.00 

Spor t s Uniform Accessor ies

College Polo $40.00 School Bag $70.00 

College Shorts $30.00 Belt (Black) $13.00 

Sports Cap $13.00 Aprons $10.00 

Sports Socks $ 8.00 Safety Goggles $ 6.00 

Tracksuit Top $75.00 Drawstring Bag $ 5.00 

Tracksuit Pants $45.00 Navy Umbrella $12.00 

Calculator $26.00 

Terms of Trade: Cash, cheque, 
Mastercard, Visa and EFTPOS accepted.

Cooking Hat $ 5.00 

Year 7 Book Pack $40.00 

Year 8 Book Pack $40.00 

Maroon Gloves $ 5.00 

A4 Art Diary $ 8.00 

11x14 Art Diary $12.00 

A4 Visual Journal $14.00 

2 Piece Brush Set $ 8.00 

Year 9 Art Pack $40.00 









 IMPORTANT NOTICES: 
Il legal St opping in Tasm an Place 
This has been reported to police who will issue penalty notices to those 
offending. 

Il legal U Turn: 
All parents and students are warned that making a U turn out of the bus bay on  
Rifle Range Rd is illegal. We bring this to your attention as making this turn is very  
unsafe, even when the 40kmh limit applies. Please do not  make this turn. 

Recharging Mobile Devices: 

All students are asked to ensure that their mobile devices are fully charged before they arrive at the 
College each day. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO MOTORISTS 

RE: SCHOOL BUS ZONES IN RIFLE RANGE ROAD 

Please be aware t hat  t he School Bus Zones in Rif le Range Road are as follows: 

1. The existing bus bay near the main car park gate is now a School Bus Zone on School Days from 
8:00am-9:30am and 2:30pm-4:00pm. Therefore other than buses - any vehicle parking or stopping in 
this bus bay for any purpose during these times is doing so illegally. Clear signage has been erected 
reading "NO ENTRY - BUSES EXCEPTED" to warn motorists of this change.  

2. The former School Bus Zone located near the Front Gate has been converted to a Full Time Bus 
Zone. Clear signage has been erected to warn motorists of this change. Therefore other than buses, 
any vehicle parking or stopping for any purpose in the School Bus Zone at any time, is doing so 

illegally.  

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR DROP OFF/PICK UP 

For safety reasons parents are asked NOT to drive onto the school grounds to drop off 
or pick up students before 9:30am and after 2:30pm. 

The ONLY EXCEPTION to this is for students with disabilit ies. 

Thank you



  

IMPORTANT NOTICES - SMS ABSENCES 
  If your child is absent from school for any length of time and you do not receive an SMS message from the 
College please provide a note the first day back at school giving the date(s) and reason why your child was 

absent which should be given to their Homeroom teacher on the day of return. 

On occasion it is out of our control that we experience an Internet or Telstra problem and therefore we are 
unable to send out the SMS absence messages. 

Thank you for your patience. 

Reminder  of  how to r eply to SMS Absence messages  

If you reply to the SMS message there is no need to send in a note to explain the 
absence -the SMS is sufficient. If you do not reply a note must be sent in with your child 

and given to their homeroom teacher on the day of return. In your SMS reply please 
include the following details:  

Child first and surname, Year group and homeroom (if known), reason for  absence. 

Examples:  
Kylie Howard, 8D2, sick with a cold. 

Nikki Howard ,11, orthodontist appointment 

PLEASE NOTE THAT IT IS VERY IMPORTANT THAT YOU GIVE REASON FOR ABSENCE.  We 
are still receiving replies without providing a reason for absence. In these cases it is still 

an unexplained absence and will remain outstanding. 

Please do not call the number sent in the SMS, it is only for SMS replies.  

The replies are not downloaded till 1:00pm daily, so if, you need to clarify any details  

concerning your child?s attendance please call the College office before 1pm on 

4560 2900 


